BURTONWOOD & WESTBROOK PARISH COUNCIL 
Minutes of the Meeting held at the Kingswood Community Centre, Westbrook, on Wednesday, 18 January 2012 at 7.30 pm
Present


Chairman



Ward





K Burgess (IND) 


Burtonwood West
Vice Chairman

*



A McCausland M.B.E. (IND)
Westbrook










Council Members





J Joyce (L)



Burtonwood East

*



Alex Abbey (L)


Burtonwood East





(Co-opted 15/06/11)

*



J Davidson (L)


Burtonwood East





J Higham (L)



Burtonwood West

*



T O’Neill (L)



Burtonwood West

*



T Cross (IND)


Callands





Vacancy



Callands





B Long (LD)



Callands

*



Roger Harrison M.B.E. (L)

Callands 




(Co-opted 15/06/11)

*



Bob MacLaren (IND)

Callands





(Co-opted 15/06/11)

*



M Smith (LD)



Old Hall 

*



D Earl (LD)



Westbrook

*



J Guthrie (L) 



Westbrook

*



Alan Guthrie (L)


Westbrook






(Co-opted 20/07/11)




*
Denotes Councillor present at Council

Also present


J Pickles – Clerk to the Parish Council 





Police Constable Underwood

C56
Apologies
Apologies for absence had been received from Councillor K Burgess, J Joyce, B Long, and J Higham.
C57
Code of Conduct - Declarations of Interest


It was noted that no declarations of interest had been received.

C58
Community / Police Issues


It was noted that PC Underwood was in attendance, the following items were discussed with members and noted;-

· Statistical information 
· Burglary in Burtonwood – Industrial Estate

· Robbery at Winwick

· Anti-social behaviour 

· Boy Racers – Apollo Park

· Christmas Crime – Gemini and locality

· Vehicle recognition initiative
· Fuel thefts from vehicles outside properties

· Fuel thefts from petrol stations

· Roadside enforcement – HGV’s Burtonwood 

C59
Minutes of the Meeting (16 November 2011)

Resolved that the minutes of the Council meeting of 16 November  2011 be agreed and signed as a correct record 
C59.1
Matters Arising

Nil
C60    Report of the Finance Sub-Committee (18 January 2012)

The Clerk and Deputy Chairman reported verbally on the Finance Sub-Committee meeting attended by Councillor A McCausland, T Cross, J Guthrie, B MacLaren and A Guthrie  
Resolved that the following recommendations of the Finance Sub- Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council

C60.1
Apologies
Apologies for absence had been received from Councillor K Burgess, J Joyce and B Long. 
C60.2
Code of Conduct - Declaration of Interest 
There were no declarations of interest received.

C60.3
Applications for Grant/ Donations

Nil
C60.4
Accounts Approved for Payment (Chairman using Delegated Powers between Meetings) 
T Powell – Caretaker December Salary



£  331.25 

C60.5
Accounts Requiring and Authorised for Payment 

SLCC Annual Subscription 




£  140.00

A Charlson Electrical – Repair Kingswood 


£  174.58

A Charlson Electrical – Repair Kingswood 


£    58.14

D Platt Landscapes – Hedges Burtonwood 


£  261.23

D Norris – Burtonwood/Westbrook Landscaping

£3995.00

K Tindall – Repairs Kingswood 




£    52.00

HMRC 3rd Quarter PAYE 





£1517.49

T Powell – Caretaker Kingswood January Salary 2012

£  331.25

Clerks and Councils Direct Annual Subscription


£    12.00

A Charlson Xmas Tree Installation Lights 


£  558.05

Clerks Expenses Dec 2011/Jan 2012 



£  213.50

St Michaels Hall Xmas Use Donation 



£    50.00

Zurich Municipal Annual Parish Insurance 


£2878.87
Recommended by the Sub-Committee that all payments be made 
C60.6
Monthly Accounts – November/December 2011
The Clerk had produced a report detailing the payments and receipts account for the months of November and December 2011 and it was

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the report be accepted     
C60.7
Bank Reconciliation December 2011
The Clerk had produced a report detailing the bank reconciliation up to the end of December 2011 and it was

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the report be accepted    
C60.8
Budget Monitoring Report 2011/2012

The Clerk produced a report showing the bank reconciliation up to the end of December 2011 and the forecasted reconciliation up to the end of the current financial year and it was 

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the report be accepted and th
at all spending be kept within the forecasted figures where possible    
C60.9 Parish Precept 2012/2013

The Clerk reported that she had received correspondence from the Borough Council requesting the setting of the forthcoming year’s precept.

The precept setting was discussed at great length, with the following points discussed further at the meeting of Council;-

· the current financial market 

· current maintenance and ongoing repair costs for property, land and play areas in the ownership of the Parish Council

· upgrading of community provision – Pavilion play area

· provision of replacement bus shelters

· parish election recharges

· obligations of staff salaries

· forward planning for Queens Diamond Jubilee grant requests

It was noted that the recommendation of the Sub-Committee was put to a vote to the Councillor’s present at Council, it was further noted that all voted in favour of the Finance Sub-Committees recommendation and it was 
Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the Burtonwood and Westbrook Parish Council Precept be set at £79670.82 (1.0% increase from 2011/12 precept) for the forthcoming financial year of 2012/2013

C60.10Annual Insurance 2011/2012
Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the new premium of £2878.87 from Zurich Municipal for 2011-2012 be accepted (Year 1 of 5 Year Agreement)

C60.11Banking Arrangements 2012/2013

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the Parish Council continues with its banking arrangements with the National Westminister Bank PLC
C60.12Appointment of Internal Auditor for Financial Year 2011/2012
Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the Mrs. J Ashcroft be requested to conclude the internal audit for the forthcoming financial year 
C60.13Appointment of External Auditor for Financial Year 2011/20121
The Clerk reported that appointment of an external auditor was agreed by the Audit Commission and was regionally selected. 

C60.14Appointment of Accountant to Finalise Year End Accounts (2011/2012)

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that Mrs. C Beesley be requested to produce the Year End Accounts for the current financial year 
C60.15Asset Register 2011/2012
Recommended by the Sub-Committee that Mrs. C Beesley be requested to update the Parish Asset Register to 31 March 2012

C60.16Golden Jubilee Celebration Grant – Big Lunch
Councillor T O’Neill reported on a grant that could be gained through the Borough Council, it was noted that the event did not have to be a large event and all successful applicants would be awarded an amount of £100 and it was 

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the Clerk contact the Borough Council to seek further information   
C60.17Burtonwood –Bus Shelters 
Councillor T O’Neill reported further on the need to replace and resite 3 bus shelters in Burtonwood. It was noted that the Borough Council would welcome a contribution from the Parish Council to the capital cost of the purchase and installation of the shelters (total cost £3000), it was noted that the Borough Council required the Parish Council to agree to take on the responsibility of the revenue cost of repair and maintenance of the shelters.

The sites of the shelters were;-

Lumber Lane

Hall Lane

Clay Lane 

Councillor O’Neill stated that further consultations on siting and costings were to take place prior to a final agreement being made.   
C60.18The Forshaw Thanksgiving Trust Presentation 
The Clerk reported on the successful event on Tuesday, 22 November hosted by Burtonwood Community Primary School at the Children’s Centre.
In addition to the Forshaw Trust presentation it was further noted that Christmas donations were also presented to the schools of the parish for their purchase of Christmas trees and decorations.

It was noted that the event was well attended; the Christmas funds were appreciated and would be well spent.
C60.19The Parish Council Christmas Event 
The Clerk reported that this years’ Parish Christmas Tree light up took place in front of the library in Burtonwood on Friday, 2 December 2011 at 6.00pm, followed by festive refreshments in St Michael’s Church Hall.

The choirs from the Burtonwood schools were in attendance as was many local families and Parish Councillors.

The Clerk reported that new tree lights would now have to be purchased for use in December 2012; this was due to old age and vandalism of the old set.    

C60.20Kingswood Community Centre
The Clerk reported that repairs had been completed to some internal and external light fixtures.
C60.21Pavilion Centre / Play Area
Nil
C60.22Play Area Collins Green 
Further to the last meeting of the Parish Council the Clerk reported that she had arranged for a site visit to the property adjacent to the play area on Friday, 20 January 2012, it was noted that she would be accompanied by representatives of SMP to view the reported issues.

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the report be noted  
C60.23Play Area Inspections 
Nil
C60.24Fir Tree Lane – Community Ground 
Nil

C60.25Pitches


Nil
C60.26Quotation(s) Received  

Nil
C60.27Any Other Urgent Business  

 Nil 
C60.28Summer Play Schemes  

The Clerk reported that correspondence from the Borough Council had been received requiring confirmation in relation to whether the Parish Council would be sponsoring the forthcoming summer play scheme and it was

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the Clerk writes to the Borough Council to confirm that as per previous years the Parish Council would be sponsoring the forthcoming summer play scheme
C61    Report of the Planning Sub-Committee (18 January 2012)
Councillor T O’Neill reported verbally on the Planning Sub-Committee meeting attended by himself and Councillor D Earl. 
Resolved that the following recommendations of the Planning Sub-Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council

C61.1
Apologies

Apologies for absence had been received from Councillor J Higham. 
C61.2
Declarations of Interest
It was noted that no declarations of interest had been received. 
C61.3
Documents Received

3 General Items of Correspondence 

3 Domestic Planning Applications

7 Non Domestic Planning Applications
0 Prior Notification under Schedule 2, Part 24 of the Town and Country  Planning – (General Permitted Development Order) 1995 (1)

0 Notice of Withdrawal of Planning Application

0 Notice of Decision – Permission Granted

0 Notice of Decision – Permission Refused

0 Notice of Certificate of Lawful Use 

0 Notice of Permitted Development

0 Notice of Decision – Approved
1 The Planning Inspectorate
0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Informal Hearing

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Written Representation

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Public Inquiry

2 WBC Development Control Agenda
0 WBC Cat D Listing
0 Ward List

Recommended by the Planning Sub-Committee that the documents received be noted 
C61.4
Planning Consultation – St Helens LDF / Core Strategy


Councillor O’Neil reported on the consultation document and it was 
Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the Parish Council forwards it objection of Parkside Freight Terminal being removed from the greenbelt  
C62  Correspondence
1. Cllr P Jackson – Resignation as Parish Councillor Notification
2. Cllr T O’Neill – Burtonwood Bus Stops

3. WBC – Summer Play Schemes Report

4. WBC – Parish Precept 2012

5. WBC – Review of Committee Structure

6. CHALC – Opportunities for your Council in Warrington

7. WBC – Perrins Road Garage Site – Consultation

8. Callands Community Primary School – Thank You Letter

9. Rixton with Glazebrook Parish Council – Civic Sunday Service

10. Warrington Partnerships – Neighbourhoods Bulletin

11. WBC – Community Asset Transfer Consultation

12. CPRE – Field Work

13. WBC – Parish Remuneration Panel – Draft Recommendations 

14. Cheshire Community Action – Newsletter

15. WBC – Charging Policy for Parish Council Elections 

16. St Philip Westbrook C/E Aided Primary School – Thank You Letter

17. WBC – LDF Core Strategy Consultation

18. The Clerks Magazine

19. Clerks and Councils Direct

20. Burtonwood / Collins Green Senior Citizens Asoc.Thank You Letter 
21. Cheshire Community Action – Community Pride Competition 2012

22. St Helens Core Strategy Consultation
23. WBC – Local Government Pension Scheme

24. Fire Brigades Union – Gwyn Williams

25. Cheshire Fire Authority – Response to FBU Letter

Recommended by the Committee that the documents received be noted 
C62.1 Councillor P Jackson (Item No. 1 Refers)
The Clerk reported that she had received a letter of resignation of office from Councillor P Jackson, it was noted that the Chairman had accepted the notification.

It was noted that due to the forthcoming Parish elections in May 2012 it was not necessary to advertise for a bye election and the seat would remain vacant until then.
Several members reported on the need to be more proactive in the Westbrook area and the need to develop a real community spirit by way of community events.

Resolved by the Committee that the report be noted
C63
Future Agenda Items

The Clerk reported that a request had been submitted to place individual ward area reports and updates on the agenda

Resolved by the Committee that the following agenda items be placed on all future distributions

Burtonwood East/West – Report and Updates

Callands – Reports and Updates

Old Hall – Reports and Updates

Westbrook – Reports and Updates
C64   Any Other Urgent Business
C64.1 Councillor A McCausland reported on complaints that she had received from local residents in relation to a fitness boot camp using the land opposite to the Parish hall and it was 

Resolved by the Council that Councillor J Davidson would forward the matter of complaints with the land owner and the trainer involved 

C64.2 Councillor A Guthrie reported on an informative and interesting meeting that he had attended on behalf of the Parish Council in relation to the CHALC Quality Parish Councils Status Scheme and it was

Resolved by the Council that the Clerk invites a representative of chalc to attend a future meeting of the Committee to give a presentation and to answer questions with regards to the scheme   

C64.3 Council J Guthrie reported on the need for more community groups and the use of social networks.


Resolved by the Council that Councillor Guthrie’s report be noted 

C64.4
Councillor J Davidson reported on a recent walkabout with the Borough Councils’ Executive Director of Environment and Regeneration, it was noted that they had visited the Omega site, general maintenance of the Westbrook area and the provision of new school signs had been discussed and it was   

Resolved by the Council that Councillor Davidson’s report be noted 

C65
Resolved that the public and press be excluded from the remainder of the meeting on the grounds that publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest by reason of the confidential nature of the business to be considered

C65.1 Staff Salary Pay Awards 2012/2013



The Council considered the employee salary pay award for the financial year 2012/213.

Resolved by the Council that the Employee Salary Pay Increase Award for financial year 2012/2013 be set at 0% commencing 1 April 2012 for all employees of the Council

 The meeting closed at 9.00 pm
Signed as a true record……..…………….


                                                                                      Cllr A McCausland  (Deputy Chairman)
         15 February 2012
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